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Dr. Truax, of Vancouver, B.C., has handed in his resignation as
Mecdical Health Oificer. A motion was passed accepting, and appointing
Dr. Pearson as temporary officer.

Dr. C. J. Fagan is still pursuing his project of a sanitarium for
consumptives for British Columbia. He is meeting with encouraging
success and is quite confident of the results.

Dr. Blackwell, who Las been house surgeon for some time of Sarnia
General Hospital, has resigned, and has accepted a similar position in
Victoria Hospital, London.

In British Columbia there were 24 candidates for examination for
the license to practise, and 15 were successful. Dr. Telford was refused
reinstatement,

The Manitoiva Medical College has entered into its new building,
which furnishes very excellent facilities for teaching. There are 140
students in attendance, 33 being in their first year.

The old Toronto friends of Dr. H. P. H. Galloway will be pleased
to learn that he has been appointed lecturer on orthopedic surgery in the
Manitoba Medical College.

John W. Byers, who has been so favorably known as Professor of
Obstetrics in Queen’s College, Belfast, has been honored with knight-
hood.

The Hamilton Medical Society has elected the following officers for
the year: President, Dr. Olmsted; Vice-President, Dr. Storms; Cor.
Sec., Dr. Davey; Rec. Sec., Dr. S. R. Hess; Treas., Dr. McNichol.

The friends of Dr. Geoffrey S. Beck, of Port Arthur, will be glad
to learn that he has quite recovered from his illness and is now in ex-
cellent health.

Dr. F. H. Scott, a graduate of the University of Toronto, who has
been engaged in post-graduate work in Europe, has been awarded one
of the Royal Society research studentships at London University.

The London Medicad Society is making good progress this session.
Dr. Seaborn is President, Dr, W. J. Stevenson Vice-President, Dr.
Bateson Secretary-Treasurer.

Dr. F. Hershy Scherk, who has been taking a post-graduate course
in New York for some time, has located in Toronto. He has sold out
his practice in Campbellford. His address is 884 College street.

Hon. Dr. Reaume, Minister of Public Works for Ontario, had a
close call at the G.T.R. at Glencoe. A yard engine ran into the west-
bound flyer and a chair in which the Minister was seated became smashed
but he escaped with a shaking up. ,
) A few weeks ago a deputation wa‘ted upon Sir Wilfrid Laurier, ask-
Ing 1°r a grant of $3,000 to aid the Antituberculosis League. Tt was



